Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, September 6, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Fred Blee, C. Morgan Inderwies, Tom Canfield

Excused:
Dennis Carlin


Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci 

Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:01 PM.  

Guests:   Family of Jo Dunn present to discuss issue of mobile home removal and reduction of assessment and taxes paid.  Mayor gave a review of facts.  Jay Dunn and Bill Dunn gave details and their request for financial consideration for paying taxes on a trailer that has not been in existent for past 9 years.  Attorney advised of process to take with assessor. Leonard Hilldale discussed purchasing Ladder Factory and need for space for his self funded charity.  He reviewed work that needs to be done, present business and plans for space.  Art Hilliard reviewed cost of heating of building in past and sprinkler system.  Discussion of requiring a performance bond for bringing building to code.  Other concerns were raised and discussed including parking, safety, etc.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from July 12, 2011, with a motion by Blee, seconded by Inderwies. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.  Library Financial Report will be handed out each month as well, NBT stock to be included.
BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $24,627.52 from abstract numbers 15 and 16 with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Canfield. Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – No September meeting; possible USDA construction meeting; discussion of hold up, Mayor requested Attorney attend

Municipal Building – Still waiting for response from email to Municipal Solutions.

Water Civil Suit – One case to be filed with Supremen Court; three pending. Discussion of putting capital charges on taxes to be deductible.

Parking in Village – Residents thrilled with parking, concern of handicap being closer to Post Office.

Use of Village Green & Band Stand –  No Report.

Absentee Property Owners – No report.

Unlicensed Vehicle Law – No Report.


Ladder Factory – (Discussed earlier)

29-31 S. Main Street – No report.

Website Home Page – Trustee Canfield to set up time to come in to office.


Energy Audit – Should be back by September.


CEA – Attorney to check if more needs to be done.

Brook Street Bridges – Waiting for FEMA.


Library – Email received from Peggy Head  Storm window company gave estimate; Discussion of rafters issue from Crawford & Stearns, 2 estimates given, excess of $40,00 with copper; new quote from ADP.

NEW BUSINESS:
TING – Could not make meeting, will defer to next month.
RESOLUTION #50-11
Appointment of Interim Deputy Mayor (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote, Blee, Inderwies, Canfield and Tornatore – Yes.  Carlin – Excused. Carried.  Discussion of repairing ramps and painting vs. sealing.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement –
No Report.


Public Works – Monthly water samples, mow and trim village, install new water meters, flag for Town of NV and Berkshire; prep for NV days; install and remove detour signs for NV parade; hot mix repairs on Smullen and other old water repairs; change all large meters in Village; sign FEMA reports; replace radiator and wiper motor in #8.


Mayor – Discussion of budget process early.


Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – No Report.

REAP – No Report.

Planning Board – Discussion of application by Leonard Hilldale.

Board of Appeals – No report.

Building & Grounds - No report.


Parks/Youth – Youth meeting to be set up.

Village Businesses – 
No report.

Library –Discussed bike race fundraiser, date is the 17th; will place another ad.

Police – Stats to be emailed when received; smooth coverage for NV Days.

Attorney – No report.

Clerk – Audit complete; have draft of single audit; BAN to be renewed: solid waste billing change letters sent to those on tags to notify office if service to be stopped but those billed who didn’t respond asking bill removed; Board agreed bills to be adjusted.
CORRESPONDENCES:
Thank you note from Marcia Kiechle from Historical Society commending DPW.
Motion to adjourn at 9:59 PM by Blee, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
